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EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 
MINUTES

MARCH 19, 2008, 11:30 am

Port of Portland
1. CALL TO ORDER:
President Kathleen Hinick called the executive Board Meeting of the NIGP Columbia Chapter to order at 11:59 a.m. Members present were President Kathleen Hinick, CPPB; Vice-President Gretchen Harold, CPPB; Secretary Denice Henshaw, ProD Don Hicks, CPPB; Meetings & Logistics Cindy Phillips; and OPPA Liaison Rob Rickard, CPPO.
2. 
OFFICER & COMMITTEE REPORTS:

a) Secretary’s Report: Moved and seconded to accept with correction to bulleted letters.
b) Treasurer’s Report:  David absent, the Treasurer’s report will be sent via email.
c)
Membership Report:  Denise Johnson absent – no report. Kathleen Hinick to ask Denise to do a report on membership, regular versus associate memberships for the past three to five years. 
d)
Topics: March 6th – Joint Workshop with OPPA was very successful. We had 73 participants. A Fund Raiser was done at the event to raise money for the Columbia County Food Relief Fund and $265 was given.
April –Rhonda Hollis will come do a presentation on Insurance Requirements.
  
May – Elections    Gretchen will call Eric Wicks to ask him to run for Membership Director. Cinna’Mon Williams was also asked to run for the same position. Kathleen Hinick will send a note to membership to ask for nominations of people to run for open positions.

June Special Meeting -  To discuss how memberships will be handled in the future. To be held on June 19th from 2 pm to 4 pm. Cindy Phillips is keeping track of the Associate Members that attend the General Meeting and do not pay for lunch, so they can be billed.

July Special Meeting – Pick up any loose end topics (i.e. Marketing Committee)
e) Meetings & Logistics:  Cindy reported April & May would be held at the Stockpot.
f) ICP:  The next ICP meeting will be Wednesday, March 26th at Portland Public Schools. The State will be coming to talk about the new copier contracts.
g) RVTS:  This is a preliminary report and is not to be considered final. The expenses are an estimated amount and there are still outstanding payments. Craig will be setting up a steering committee debrief in the next couple of weeks.
There were 276 registered vendors and 30 walk-ins for a total of 306 vendor attendees.
$35,135.00   Take In

$  8,000.00   Expenses

$27,135.00   Profit
h)      Professional Development (ProD):  Don provided a written report. “Principles & Techniques of Problem Solving” at MESD, March 31st was cancelled do to lack of interest. 
The March 24th – 25th class “Get What You Need Thru Successful Negotiation Strategies” ended up being a much larger class than originally atticipated. Port of Portland was expecting 8 and there are now 19 people signed up. Port of Portland asked for help with getting the morning and afternoon snacks for breaks. It was moved, seconded, and approved to help with the purchasing of the snacks.


April 24th “Purchasing as a Second Language” at City of Hillsboro. There was a glitch in the RPO Program at MESD that was being used for registrations. Some of the fields were missing. The program can be fixed in about a month’s time. However, through the information provided in the registration paperwork, we can still capture the information that is missing in the program. The MESD logo will be on the registrations, but for free use of the website, it will be okay.


A discussion was held about how to handle the online registration, and what might be done about the posting on the website about this class. Kathleen is going to ask Paul to write a new introduction for the class, have the name changed back to what it was originally and then ask Mike to set up a new link to the class.


May 7 – 8th CPPO/CPPB Review and May 9th Test at MESD  This is the last CPPO oral exam, last CPPB written test in the old format, and the last test in the Northwest until October. These facts need to be publicized. 
i)
OPPA:  Rob Rickard reported that OPPA has added20 new members in the last 2 months bringing the total membership to about 400 members. 

The Spring Conference will be held May 15 – 16th. Bill Bradbury will be the keynote speaker, presenting Al Gore’s Global Warming message promoting sustainability and environmental concerns. The evening’s entertainment will be a Mystery Dinner.

Christy Ellis is phasing out as president and is phasing in Kevin Yin as the new president. She is preparing the transition plan so it will be a smooth change.



The Marketing Committee is trying to establish a Student Membership.


OPPA will be providing an Ethics class on May 14th and Intro to Public Procurement on June 9th through 11th.



They have received four requests for scholarships, the awards are still pending.



73 people attended the Joint workshop.

The Government Contractor Certification Program is moving forward. This is a program that is provided for vendors.
k)
REWARDS:  The Columbia Chapter Buyer of the Year is Cindy Phillips of the City of Portland and the Manager of the Year is Barb Gibson, also of the City of Portland.

Cinna’Mon Williams turned in a scholarship application for Forum. It was moved, seconded, and approved to award her the scholarship.
The Meeting was adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted by Denice Henshaw, Secretary NIGP Columbia Chapter
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